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•

dinner meeting:

wednesday

february 7, 2007

swedish cultural center

1920 dexter avenue north

seattle, washington

menu: mahi mahi with risotto

use form on page 3

to mail in your

reservation TODAY!

•

bar opens at 6 PM,

dinner at 7 PM

•

program:

“FINDING THEA”

A VIDEO HISTORY

OF THE FOSS FAMILY

AND ITS MATRIARCH

enjoy this video documentary

with producers and director

lucy ostrander and nancy

bourne haley. it’s a colorful,

family-focused bit of puget

sound maritime history.

•

your reservation form

must be received

not later than noon on

monday, february 7, 2007

or call pat hartle

at 206-938-2397 for

more information

and reservations only

•

February Dinner Program:
“Finding Thea” — A Video
History of The Foss Family
and its Matriarch

Through his-

torical photo-

graphs and film,

diaries, journals,

and other re-

search materials,

combined with

new and re-dra-

matized footage,

co-producers and directors Lucy Ostrander and Nancy Bourne Haley

have created a video documentary that chronicles the amazing life of Thea

Foss, the Foss family, and the Puget Sound-based maritime company now

known worldwide. Dan Sellers worked as the videographer and editor on

the project. Completed in 2006, the production spans the more than

century-long period beginning in the late 1800’s, when first Norwegian

immigrant Andrew Foss and then his future wife Thea came to the United

States—and specifically Tacoma and Puget Sound—to find a new life and

their fortune.

As explained in the video’s descriptive notes, “Finding Thea” separates

the woman from the myth. It combines rare archival footage, photos, and

clips from the 1933 Tugboat Annie film…with contemporary reflections

on her legacy along Washington’s waterfronts. And as historian Michael

Sullivan says, it is the “story of a woman immigrant, head of a family who

built a [maritime] empire without being an empire builder.”

Lucy and Nancy will discuss the extensive research as well as writing and

editing process necessary to produce “Finding Thea.” You won’t want to miss

seeing this new video documentary, and hearing personal reflections about the

colorful, family-focused Puget Sound maritime history it features.

from left to right:

lucy ostrander, nancy bourne haley and dan sellers�
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Puget Sound Maritime Historical Society

P.O. Box 9731

Seattle WA 98109-0731

FEBRUARY DINNER PROGRAM:

FINDING THEA—A VIDEO HISTORY

OF THE FOSS FAMILY AND ITS MATRIARCH

don’t forget to make your

dinner reservations early!

SHIP MODEL RESTORATION. Clean-
ing, repairs, re-rigging, and/or reconstruc-
tion of ship models in any condition or size.
Thirty-five years experience in restoration,
appraisals, and conservation. For a museum
quality restoration contact Gary White, The
Ship Model Dockyard, 253-952-4612 or
garyw39@aol.com  12/07

BOOK FOR SALE. Bill Lightfoot’s Be-
neath the Surface: Submarines Built in Seattle
and Vancouver, 1909-1918. Autographed
price to PSMHS members, $29.00 plus $3.00
shipping. Contact Bill Lightfoot at 11322
SE 77th Place, Newcastle, WA, 98056. 425-
228-6241 or billlight@earthlink.net.       2/07

BOOK FOR SALE. Captain W. Leiter
Hockett’s book Water Work. Sixty years of
boat building, commercial hard-hat diving,
contracting, marine surveying and design.
PSMHS members autographed copy, $30.00
plus postage. Call 206-783-7617 or write 3415
NW 66th St., Seattle, WA 98117.    2/07

TO SUBMIT AN AD. Make a $3.00 per
month donation to PSMHS and send to
PSMHS Newsletter Editor, P.O. Box
9731, Seattle WA 98109-0731.

March Issue of The Sea Chest Coming Soon

Members can again look forward to a new issue of our quarterly journal

in March. Authors Ron and Connie Burke, Gordon and Rowena

Alcorn, John Hough, Dick Warren, and Doris Nelson have all placed

emphasis on the lives of people who lived with boats as owners, competi-

tors, crew, passengers, or shippers and receivers of freight.

We also pay a tribute to Society cofounder Tom Sandry who along

with four other maritime history enthusiasts established PSMHS in 1948.

Tom passed away on November 6, 2006, at the age of 91. The other

founders were Jim Gibbs (the sole surviving founder), Joe Williamson,

Bob Leithead, and Austen Hemion.
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Membership in the Puget Sound Maritime Historical
Society is open to anyone interested in maritime
history. Membership is solicited and inquires should
be addressed to: PSMHS, P.O. Box 9731, Seattle WA
98109-0731. Monthly meetings are held September
through June on the first Wednesday of each month.
Meeting place and programs are announced to members
by mail. The PSMHS Newsletter is published monthly,
September through June, and is free to members.

Puget Sound

Maritime Historical Society

206-624-3028

President: George Osborn

253-759-0146 or

georgeosborn@comcast.net

1st Vice President:

Chuck Fowler

2nd Vice President:

Margaret Binnendyk

Treasurer:

Dan Withers

Membership Secretary:

Karl House

Recording Secretary:

Gary Syverson

Board of Governors:

Chuck Main

Jerry Mattox

John Mills

Roger Ottenbach

Vicki Stiles

Ed Wortman

Past President:

Eric Lindgren

Newsletter Editor:

Larry Henderson

MARCH NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

FEBRUARY 7, 2007

phone/fax: 206-324-2638

e-mail: marineart@aol.com

US mail: PSMHS

2006 Fundraising Campaign
Raises Over $19,000

We wish to thank all those who contributed to our recent fundraising

campaign. The campaign for 2006 was a great success raising over $19,000

as of December 31, 2006. The following participants made contributions

and deserve our plaudits and thank you:

Ellen & Arnold Anderson
Jerry Bach
Ray Barnes
Mark Beaufait
Richard Beuthel
Margaret Binnendyk
Norm Blanchard
Donna Bland
Blue North Fisheries
Boeing Corporation
Nicholas Brower
Roy & Mary Bruce
Mike Burwell
Pete Campbell
George & Peggy Corley
John Cox
Mickey Donan
James R. Ellis
Ewing Street Moorings
Michael Foley
Chuck Fowler
Fury Group
Charles Gilkey
Grant Goodwin
Carol Greene
Paul H. Grigsby
Louis Gwerder
Robert Hart
Pat Hartle
Bob Hendrickson
Robert & Cornelia Hull
William Hunziker
Husky Terminal & Stevedoring
Gunner Ildhuso
Richard Iller
Art Johnson
Ted Johnson
Leo & Billie Jordan
Gilbert Joynt
Judy Kebbekus
John & Jackie Kelly
Rex Koenigshof
Michael Krieger
Bill Lerch
Lindgren Foundation

Robert Long
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Mathis
Capt. Steven Mayo
John McClelland
James T. McCurdy
Carl Meurk
Larry Myhre
Jack Nicholson
Carl Nordstrom
Paul Oppe
George Osborn
Roger Ottenbach
Robert & Mary Redmayne
Radm Chester A. Richmond. Jr.
Johnnie Ridgeway
David & Donna Rice
Dan Roberts
Paula Roberts
Rondy’s Inc
John Rottler
Scott Seifert
Keith Shaw
Richard Shrewsbury
Capt Robert & Joy Shrewsbury
Norm & Donna Smith
Ralph Staehli
Barry Staymates
Vickie Stiles
Bill Taylor
Nigel Tugby
Robert Turner
Gordon Tweit
Dick Vanderpool
Andrew Van Luenen
Carl Veazie
David Walker
Peggy & Ken Warren
Jack Wells
Hal & Shirley Will
GIFTS IN MEMORY OF:
John F. Henry
Leiter Hockett
Russell McComb
Doug Roberts
Tom Sandry
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PSMHS
Dinner Meeting Reservation

PSMHS
Membership Application

Individual/Family Membership ■  $40

Associate (Libraries, Museum, Non-Profit) ■  $40

Sustaining Member ■  $50

Sponsor ■  $75

Patron ■  $100

Corporate Membership ■  $500

Benefactor ■  $500

Navigator ■  $1000

Work(ed) for a Matching Gift Company■

Name(s)

Address

City State Zip

Telephone (H)   (W)

E-mail

Sponsor (if any)

■   I/we would like to receive information about how I/we can
remember the Puget Sound Maritime Historical Society in
my/our estate planning or planned charitable giving program.

MAIL TO: Puget Sound Maritime Historical Society,
P.O. Box 9731, Seattle WA 98109-0731 (Include your check)

Reserve Early and Notify of Cancellation. A member who makes
a reservation and then does not attend a dinner or give notifica-
tion of their cancellation in a timely manner (48 hours) will not
be refunded their money for the dinner. The Society must pay for
the number of meals we have reserved in advance, regardless of the
number of meals actually served since the caterer orders several
days in advance. Walk-ins cannot be guaranteed a meal.

CLIP AND MAIL FOR DINNER MEETING

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 2007

RESERVATION DEADLINE:

NOON ON MONDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2007

Name(s):

Telephone:

Total Number [at $30 per person]:

Total Amount of Check:

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: PSMHS
MAIL TO:

PSMHS DINNER,
P.O. BOX 9731, SEATTLE, WA, 98109-0731

Call 206-938-2397 for changes, cancellations or questions.
Guests are always welcome. Please include payment.

Mail in Reservations Early

Dinner meeting coordinator

Pat Hartle reports that we still have

to remind members to mail their

reservations to the PO Box in an

early, timely manner. Some of you

are wonderful. Some are not so

cooperative. For the January dinner

we had to cope with New Year’s

Day being on Monday, our mail in

deadline, but due to circumstances

far beyond our control Tuesday was

declared a federal holiday as well in

remembrance of President Gerald

Ford. We had no way of guessing

for the caterer how many reserva-

tions are in the postal service wait-

ing to be counted. No one ever

knows when something like this

will happen again. We plead again

to everyone to please mail in your

reservations early to the PO Box.

Large Maritime Display at MOHAI

Jack Carver reports that there

has been some discussion over the

years about how little our artifacts

are displayed at the Museum of

History and Industry and about the

loss of the maritime wing. We heard

such comments at the last dinner

meeting. In light of that situation,

MOHAI currently has more of our

models on display in their “Essential

Seattle” exhibit than they have had

for years. So many maritime sub-

jects are displayed that the MOHAI

gives the appearance of being a

maritime museum. This is the type

of inter-organization cooperation that

we are trying to organize for future

work at South Lake Union.

MOHAI’s director Leonard

Garfield should be complemented

on the maritime display at MOHAI.

The “Essential Seattle” exhibit will

be on display through the end of the

year. As part of several exhibits,

some of our models included are:

USS WASHINGTON, BEAVER,

DECATUR, NEBRASKA, VIR-

GINIA V and FLYER.


